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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To give you the detailed results of our CPA Use of Resources: Assessment and inform you of the timetable for this year’s assessment.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
An important element of the CPA framework is the Use of Resources Assessment which focuses on financial management but also links to the strategic management of the Council.  It is now carried out annually as part of our external audit.  For district Council’s the use of resources assessment will inform decisions about possible CPA re-categorisation.

3
PROCESS

3.1 Last year was the first Use of Resources Assessment for District Council’s.

The Guidance and Scoring System was issued in June 2005.  The fieldwork by our auditors took place October – December 2005.  The results were announced March 2006.  The Assessment was based upon PWC reviewing the Council against a large number of Key Lines of Enquiry (KLOE’s) developed by the Audit Commission.

4 SUMMARY RESULTS

4.1 The detailed findings by PWC are attached at Annex 1.  The overall score for the Council was 2 which signifies adequate performance.  However, the individual and theme scores varied from 1 – inadequate performance to 3 – performing well.

These are shown below:

	Theme
	Score

	Financial Reporting
	3

	Financial Management
	2

	Financial Standing
	2

	Internal Control
	1

	Value for Money
	2

	Overall Score
	2


5 2006/2007 USE OF RESOURCES ASSESSMENT

5.1 The Audit Commission have only made minor change to the way the Use of Resources Assessment will be scored.

Key deadlines are:

30 September 2006
Deadline for Council to submit updated/new value for money self-assessment.

September/October
Officers carry out updated self-assessment for submission to External Auditors.

9 Nov – 22 Nov
PWC carry out field work.

4 December 2006
Fieldwork complete.

Late Dec/Early January
Meeting with PWC to discuss assessment findings before submission of judgements to Audit Commission.

Mid January 2007
PWC submit judgements to Audit Commission.

March 2007
PWC/Audit Commission publish scores.

6 USE OF RESOURCES SELF ASSESSMENT

6.1 CMT have created a Use of Resources Group to help carry out our self-assessment.  The Group is to be chaired by me and also includes Jane Pearson, Jeff Fenton, Michelle Haworth, Diane Rice, Lawson Oddie, Theresa Robson and Councillor Ranson.

7 CONCLUSION

7.1 This is a very important part of the CPA framework and must be given a high priority if the Council wishes to see an improvement in its CPA score.
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